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                    PRESS RELEASE 
             Police Provide Additional Details in Regard to Missing Person Case 

Release Date – November 12, 2019:    

Jessica Lopez, also known as Yessica Lopez, was reported missing to the City of Newburgh 
Police Department on November 3, 2019.  Investigation into her whereabouts has now shown 
that the last place she was seen was the Windsor Motel on Rt 9W in the Town of New Windsor 
in the early morning hours of November 3, 2019.  Ms. Lopez has not been heard from since and 
she is missing under suspicious circumstances.   

Ms. Lopez’s silver 2005 Toyota Camry, NY Registration JDC9597, has been located by police at 
Showtime Cinema on Rt 300 in the Town of Newburgh, as previously reported.  Police are now 
asking for the community’s help in determining where her vehicle traveled on Sunday, 
November 3, 2019 before it was parked at Showtime Cinema.  Anyone having seen Ms. Lopez’s 
vehicle (see photos) between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 7:30 p.m. on November 3, 2019 is 
asked to contact police at (845)565-7000.  We are also urging local businesses and homeowners 
to review their security camera footage during this timeframe to see if her vehicle happens to 
be captured on video.   

The Town of New Windsor Police Department is now the lead agency investigating this missing 
person report.  Since taking over the investigation, police investigators have followed up on 
over 200 leads.  In addition to following up on leads, over the past several days an extensive 
ground search has been undertaken in the Northern New Windsor area including areas in the 
City and Town of Newburgh.   

Assisting the New Windsor Police in this investigation is: The New York State Police, Town & 
City of Newburgh Police Departments, FBI Safe Streets Task Force, Orange County District 
Attorney’s Office, Hudson Valley Crime Analysis Center, New York State DEC Police and Forest 
Rangers, DEA, Orange & Putnam County Sheriff’s Offices, Westchester County Police Dept., and 
the Ramapo Search & Rescue. 

This matter is still under active investigation and police are continuing to follow up on several 
leads.  Anyone that may know something about Ms. Lopez’s whereabouts is urged to call the 
New Windsor Police immediately at (845)565-7000.  Additional press releases will be 
distributed by the New Windsor Police Department when more information becomes available.  
See vehicle photos provided.  Thank you. 


